WOODVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS-REGULAR MEETING
MAY 28, 2008

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Public Affairs held on Wednesday May 28, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were BOPA members – Pres. Scott Schneider , Bill Andrews, and Larry Shue, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Bob Rickard,  Council members Judy Karchner and Bob Hathaway.
President Schneider called the meeting to order.

Minutes of the April 30,2008 meeting were approved as presented.
CLERK-TREASURER – Runion presented Finance Payment #1281 in the amount of $57,206.91 for approval. Bill Andrews made a motion to approve the payment, Larry Shue second.  VOTE – Yeas – Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  3-0

Runion presented the Consumption Report for the BOPA’s review.

OLD BUSINESS – Shue asked for discussion about sending a BOPA member to Council meetings on a rotation basis. Council member Judy Karchner offered to be the liaison, since she was the liaison for the council to the BOPA. Her offer was appreciated and accepted. Shue also indicated that he would attend Council meetings as needed.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported that Well #1has been videoed, and has been reviewed by Jackson & Son. A full report will be made after Eagon & Assoc. have had a chance to add their opinions about a priority list of repairs. A meeting has been set to start the planning for the repairs with Eagon & Assoc.
Council approved the hiring of Phil Cisneros at the May 19,2008 meeting. 

Chippewa Tools is changing out their electric service. The Village will be providing the supplies for this.
Pool is being cleaned and prepared for opening on June 14. We received help from the inmate program of Sandusky County on two different dates to help with the clean up of the pool and the park area’s.
Sub station electrical testing and maintenance on power distribution equipment has been done by Power Services and is complete. The results were good. The results on the oil have not come back yet.

WOODVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS REGULAR MEETING 5/28/08-PAGE 2

 Rickard provided three estimates for the rehabilitation of the filters.
· Moser – with coating of troughs $18,900

· Ben Johnson –with coating of troughs $15,308

· A&N – with coating of troughs $18,695, and $21,299 with installing new steel edges.
Rickard‘s recommendation was for A&N since they included pricing for coating as well as trough repair for the 3 filters.  A&N was also the one that could begin without delay. 
Andrews made a motion to contract with A&N Construction, Inc. for the rehabilitation of the filters, in an amount not to exceed $21,299. Shue second. VOTE – Yeas- Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.
Rickard has a quote of $14,500 to purchase and install the filter media for one filter. The board requested that he seek other quotes for this task.
Andrews made a motion to purchase and install the filter media for a price not to exceed $14,500. Shue second. VOTE – Yeas-Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays – None 

MOTION CARRIED 3-0.

A question about rust in the water, affecting certain residents living on Riverside Dr., was brought to Rickard’s attention. He is having this checked for the proper chemical balance, and will have more information at the next meeting.
President Schneider adjourned the meeting at 7:50p.m.


President Scott Schneider

Clerk-Treasurer Barbara J. Runion
